
Some Additional Words from 
    the Editor......                 

Beginning next issue, I would like to begin attempting to reduce the (digital) 
file size of the newsletter by limiting the number of maps we include, so as 
to expedite the electronic mailing process. I propose to begin NOT 
including maps we use frequently, such as the one for Robbins UMC, 
which we include every month. Another example might be those to 
restaurants repeatedly used for various military or civilian meetings. 

Written directions can often be substituted (and in some cases are actually 
more informative than the small cut-out sections of maps we utilize). 
Members could either print out and save old newsletters with maps they 
might need in future, or create a digital or print file of the maps they use 
most. If a person does need a map not in the newsletter, he/she could 
email me or another member for a digital copy. I'm in the process of 
building a digital map file for most of the places our members go, as well 
as the homes of members who host meetings or get togethers.

Part of my thinking on this matter relates to the fact that I envision us 
including, from time to time,  more photos of special personal or family 
occasions, or of unit events—in particular, a funny, awesome, poignant, or 
otherwise unique reenacting moment caught on film (such as the feature 
on Co. F, last issue).

I very much need to hear your feedback on this—either yay or nay, as 
regards the map idea—or a different option you might propose-- as well as 
your thoughts on whether to include more  photos.  This    plan  of mine is 
by no means set in stone—if everyone tells me they hate the idea, we 
won't do it. Democracy rules! SO I do hope to hear from you.
                                                          

 ----Ellyn

 

NOTES:

Next club meeting:
April 15, 2012

1:00 pm at Robbins UMC
6419 Bunker Rd.,
Eaton Rapids, MI

(see attached map)

New Member Chair:
Jeff Verstraete

Email: Jbvisme@gmail.com

Annual Membership Dues:
$16 – single

$19.20 – family
$6.00 – to receive newsletter as

non-participating/non-voting member

Website: www.7thmichigan.us

Newsletter Submission Guidelines:

Thanks to all who submitted info for this 
month's issue.

Deadline date for sumissions is the 25th of 
each month . Please have all reports, 

articles, notices, etc. in print-ready form. I 
am able to accept documents in most of the 

usual word processing programs or 
formats. If accompanying maps or images 
are needed, please include (in jpg format), 

if possible. Be sure to ascertain that any 
items coming from another source are 

properly credited, or have obtained reprint 
permission. Personal news items are 

welcomed and encouraged, or photos of 
special events. Original articles (800-1000 

wd. Limit) pertaining to Civil War or 
reenacting are also desired.

Email submissions to me at:
7thminewsletter@gmail.com

Or mail to:
736 Gettysburg Ave.
Jackson, MI 49203

Thank-you.

Ellyn Painter, Editor

Are 
your taxes 
   done?
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT

I missed the board meeting this month. Instead I watched 17 year old Rebecca McComas in her 
spring musical fighting through the pain of major  knee surgery less than a month before. She 
was amazing. As much as I love reenacting, there are more important things in life.

The recent events have demonstrated that you can take this hobby way, way, way, too seriously. 
It should be fun, a time for fellowship and friendship. It's a time to spend with family, to 
educate the public on our  rich history, and to honor those who sacrificed for our freedom.

Let's keep our perspective this and every season. We are portraying not being, presenting not 
owning. The honor and respect belongs not to us but to the real soldiers and families who fought 
and died, and endured the hardships and pain of the physical and emotional losses of war to 
secure the rights and freedom we enjoy.

We call it "the hobby".Let's keep it that way.

Your most obedient servant,

Doug

Denny Zank reports:

 I have completed my classes and am now  
a Licensed Salesperson for

 Real Estate. By the time this  newsletter 
comes out I will be a member of the Grand 

Rapids Area Realtors. 
At that time I can use

 the title of 
REALTOR.

The newsletter is out. Congratulations, 
Dennis Zank, Realtor!

“

On March 8, 2012, the U.S. Air Force selected 
1,702 out of 12,351 eligible Master Sergeants 
for promotion to Senior Master Sergeant. Only 
2% of the enlisted force serves in this rank. 
One of those selected is Tom and Joan 
Emerick’s eldest son, Robert Warren. Robert 
has been in the Air Force for 20 years and is 
currently stationed at Ramstein AB, Germany.

         ----- Submitted by proud father Tom

”

Denny Zank reports:

 I have completed my classes and am now  
a Licensed Salesperson for

 Real Estate. By the time this  newsletter 
comes out I will be a member of the Grand 

Rapids Area Realtors. 
At that time I can use

 the title of 
REALTOR.

The newsletter is out. Congratulations, 
Dennis Zank, Realtor!

“
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Events CalendarEvents Calendar
April Events
12  School Program Birney School Southfield, (Birney School, 27225 Evergreen Road, Southfield, 
Michigan) Time to be Determined. Civilians are wanted for these presentations. New members are welcome 
as well. 7th Michigan Contact:Jeff Verstraete at jbvisme@gmail.com. 
15 Club meeting at 1:00pm at Robbins UMC,Eaton Rapids, MI. 
24 7th Michigan Tassel Top Mess/Military Live Shoot – Eaton Rapids, MI 
The morning will start off with breakfast at 9:00 A.M. at the Robin’s Nest Restaurant (6048 S. Clinton Trail, 
Eaton Rapids - it is about one mile south of town). At approximately 10:00, we will be venturing over to the 
Eaton Rapids Conservation Club (4100 Freeman Road, Eaton Rapids) to commence the day’s festivities. For 
new members (Military and Civilian, male and female), this is an opportunity to shoot your reproduction rifle 
as well as any newer (or older) weapons you possess on a shooting range. .58 caliber Minie’ balls will be 
provided free of charge to those Club members who choose to shoot their Civil War period rifles. Members 
are encouraged to bring lots of ammunition and any armament of their choosing. An after-event lunch is 
always an option for those needing to warm-up a bit before going home. Plan to dress warm. Maps in the 
newsletter. Contact Don Everett for more information. 
27  School Program (Ovid-Elsie School, 8989 Colony Road, Else, Michigan)  Noon - To end of school 
determined. 8th Grade Program. Civilian and Military demonstrations, firing demonstration, and student firing. 
Program is planned for outdoors. Bring hard tack samples, great coats, packs, Ladies' clothing and 
underpinnings, Men's Civilian clothing, games. Military and Civilian participation encouraged. 7th Michigan 
Contact:Jeff Verstraete at jbvisme@gmail.com. 
Upcoming May Events
12-13  Historic Walker Tavern Civil War Muster(13220 M-50 at US-12) Step back in time hear the roar of 
cannons, smell the smoke. Over 200 reenactors will recreate the sights and sounds of the Civl War. Battles 
both Saturday and Sunday. Website:5th Texas.  7th Michigan Contact:Captain Dave Slayton at 
slaytondave@juno.com, Telephone: 517-663-4161. 
***NOTE - This is a club max effort event***
18  School Program Midland Academy of Advanced & Creative Studies Festival of Learning  (4653 E 
Bailey Bridge Rd, Midland, Michigan) Time to be determined yet. This is a donation event. 7th Michigan 
Contact: Jeff Verstraete at jbvisme@gmail.com.

      -------submitted by Dave Downing

EDUCATION DIRECTORS REPORT
For the Birney Middle School Program in Southfield we will be able to bring rifles and bayonets. If you are able 
to participate contact me at djkeverett@comcast.net  or 517-393-3475 please leave a message. We will 
arrange to car pool to Southfield. We now have 6 potential school programs left for this year with the addition 
of Dexter Public Middle School. The Dexter program may be in May or June if we can agree on a date. Due to 
the recent tornado in the Dexter area the school is reevaluating doing the program. The White Pine program 
will be in April or May and the Mason program will also be in April or May with the exact dates to follow. 
Information will follow as to what equipment to bring and directions and times. The confirmed dates are as 
follows; April 12th Birney School Southfield, April 27th Ovid Middle school Ovid, May 18th  Midland Academy 
Midland. Civilians are wanted for these presentations. New members are welcome as well. Cartridges and 
caps are provided by the club for firing demonstrations. 

                     ------submitted by Don Everett
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7th Michigan Military Minutes – March 18, 2012

2012 Military Structure

Co-Captains: Dave Slayton 
Tom Emerick 

Lieutenant: Jim MacKinnon
1st Sergeant: Doug McComas 
Sergeant: Craig Searles

Jeff Verstraete
Corporal: Dan Conklin

Tom Edwards
Andrew McComas
Rob Stone

Chief Bugler: Mark Heath

2012 Military Activities

March 10 – Company and Battalion Drill School of Instruction – Leslie, MI
Tom Emerick reported approximately 35 men from various units participated.  Representatives from the 3rd Michigan, 7th 
Michigan, 17th Michigan, 18th Michigan, 21st Michigan, and 5th Texas (CS) fell in for a full day of drill.  The Dave Baumann 
of the 3rd Michigan (this is getting monotonous) was the winner of the free lunch.  A good time was had by all and we are 
looking forward with great anticipation to the upcoming season.

March 30 - April 1 – 150th Anniversary Battle of Shiloh/Armies of Tennessee - Counce, TN
Tom reported the event was almost upon us. Approximately 18 men of the 7th Michigan are traveling south for the event.  
Look to the next newsletter for an after-action report.

April 21, 2011 – 7th Michigan Tassel Top Mess/Military Live Shoot – Eaton Rapids, MI
The morning will start off with a rousing breakfast at 9:00 A.M. at the Robin’s Nest Restaurant (6048 S. Clinton Trail, 
Eaton Rapids - it is about one mile south of town). At approximately 10:00, we will be venturing over to the Eaton Rapids 
Conservation Club (4100 Freeman Road, Eaton Rapids) to commence the day’s festivities.  For new members (Military 
and Civilian, male and female), this is an opportunity to shoot your reproduction rifle as well as any newer (or older) 
weapons you possess on a shooting range.  .58 caliber Minie’ balls will be provided free of charge to those Club members 
who choose to shoot their Civil War period rifles. Members are encouraged to bring lots of ammunition and any armament 
of their choosing.  An after-event lunch is always an option for those needing to warm-up a bit before going home.  Plan to 
dress warm and hope to see you all there.

May 27 – Monroe Civil War Monument Dedication – Monroe, MI
This will be a dedication ceremony for a monument honoring over 400 Monroe County soldiers who died during the Civil 
War.  We should plan to arrive about 10:00 to ensure we have a close parking spot.  The actual ceremony commences at 
2:00 P.M. and is being held at the Soldiers and Sailors Park located at the corner of East Front and Navarre Streets in 
Monroe, Michigan. There will be a Civil War Living History encampment onsite next to the Sawyer House located at 320 
East Front Street, Monroe, MI 48161 from Noon to 4:00 P.M. for those who want to pitch tents and/or drill.  Confirmed 
participants to date include 7th Michigan Infantry, Co. B, 15th Michigan Infantry, Co. B, an artillery battery representing the 
 1st  Michigan Light Artillery Battery H “DeGoylers, 5th Michigan Regimental Band, Fred Priebe portraying President 
Abraham Lincoln, and Steve Alexander portraying General George Custer.  The 7th Michigan is committed to supporting 
the Greenfield Village Memorial weekend event.  We have received permission from the hosts and Union headquarters to 
leave the Village grounds to participate in the Monroe ceremony.  We will be organizing carpools to the event from the 
Village as the date comes closer.  All Civil War re-enactors are invited to attend.  For information call (734) 847-9527.  
The 7th Michigan contact is Tom Emerick (517) 669-5607 or tomjoemerick@hotmail.com.

October 6-7 – 150th Anniversary Battle of Perryville - Perryville, KY
Tom Emerick initiated a discussion regarding the three Club maximum-effort events (Antietam NPS, Holland, and 
Perryville) scheduled within a four week period in September and October. The Military is concerned about reduced Club 
participation at all three events given the condensed time period.  The Military discussion revealed strong support for 
retaining the Antietam and Holland events on our schedule.  The Military voted to recommend to the Club maintaining the 
Antietam and Holland events as Club maximum-effort events along with replacing the Perryville, KY event with 
Fredericksburg, VA (see below) as the final event of the year.  The recommendation was subsequently discussed, voted 
on, and approved by the Club membership at the General Business meeting.
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December 7-9 – 150th Anniversary Battle of Fredericksburg – Fredericksburg, VA
Tom Emerick reported our good friend Scot Buffington of the U.S. Volunteers has extended a personal invitation to the 7 th 
Michigan to participate in this late year event.  For Club members new to the hobby, the original 7th Michigan spearheaded 
an amphibious assault across the Rappahannock during the 1862 Battle of Fredericksburg. In 2003 the Club raised funds, 
had built, and dedicated a monument to the 7th Michigan on the banks of the Rappahannock in downtown Fredericksburg 
where the original landing took place.  In 2010 we raised funds, had built, and dedicated a bronze plaque at the Union 
Church where the 7th  Michigan was encamped during the Fredericksburg campaign.  The ”Fire on the Rappahannock” 
event will be held on portions of the actual battlefield and will include a recreation of the street battles in downtown 
Fredericksburg, a crossing of the Rappahannock on a modern pontoon bridge and in reproduction pontoon boats, and an 
attack on Marye’s Heights.  The 7th Michigan will be reliving the conflict where we earned our battle honors as the “Forlorn 
Hope”.  Registration is $15/person before November 15th and $25 person after that date. More news to follow.  The website 
is located at www.fredericksburg150.org/   7th Michigan Contact: Captain Tom Emerick at tomjoemerick@hotmail.com 
Telephone: 517-669-5607.

Event Sign-up Sheets
Dave Slayton circulated sign-up sheets for the upcoming Club maximum-effort events.

1 May 12-13 – Walker Tavern - Cambridge, MI  (Note that Jeff Verstraete will be cooking two breakfasts & 
Saturday Supper for the miltary, the anticipated charge for each is $3)

2 May 19-20 – Grosvenor House Living History - Jonesville, MI
3 May 26-28 – Greenfield Village Memorial Weekend - Dearborn, MI  (Note that Jeff Verstraete will be 

cooking three breakfasts for the miltary, the anticipated charge for each is $3)
4 May 27 – Monroe Civil War Monument Dedication – Monroe, MI

Cumberland Guard – 7th Michigan Membership Termination
The  Military  briefly  discussed  the  details surrounding  the six month  campaign  of personal  attacks  waged by the
Cumberland  Guard  Leadership  on  the  Jackson  Host  Committee,   the  7th   Michigan  Vol.  Inf., Co.  B,  and  other 
re-enacting organizations.  The Military overwhelmingly voted to recommend to the Club to immediately terminate 

Next Sewing Party  - April 14, 2012
       10:00 AM     Home of Vonda Warren 
             602 Shaw St.,  Charlotte, MI 
Breakfast  at  9:00 AM  at  the Eaton place in Charlot te  
(see maps at end of newsletter)Please bring a dish to pass 
for lunch and project to work on. Does not have to be a civil 
war project.
Vonda has asked everyone to come with pattern tracing sup-
plies. She will bring out her patterns to trace. If you have 
patterns that you would like to share please bring them so 
other women can trace. There is a copy machine at the 
library to copy directions.
We hope to see you there to have a great time, wonderful 
food to eat. 
We have several dresses for sale in the ladies' close.  
Please call Julie Everett for sizes.
517 393-3475.

----Submitted by Vonda Warren and Joy Henderson

our membership within the Cumberland Guard. 
The recommendation was subsequently 
discussed, voted on, and approved by the Club 
membership at the General Business meeting. 
The 7th  Michigan deeply appreciates all of the 
support received from our brethren Cumberland 
Guard units and non-Guard brothers-in-arms 
during our trials and tribulations with the 
Cumberland Guard leadership over the past half 
year. The 7th Michigan is truly blessed for all of the 
friends we have made over these past thirty 
years. We are anxiously looking forward to 
sharing camaraderie with all of our friends in the 
upcoming season and the opportunity to truly 
honor those who made the greatest sacrifice in 
the war to preserve the Union.

Most Respectfully, Your Obedient Servants,

Dave Slayton, Captain 
slaytondave@juno.com
(517) 663-4161 

Tom Emerick, Captain
tomjoanemerick@hotmail.com

       (517) 669-5607

Sewing Meeting 3-17-2012
We had wonderful weather at the last 

sewing party at Vonda  Warren's house. 
The weather was so nice that we all stayed 

outdoors on the porch.  We worked on 
several different projects, ball gown, 

corset,quilts , and quilt blocks. Had lots of 
good food for lunch. We even had a field 

trip to a Quilt show in the Charlotte library. 
.
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Harvest Ball Report
Saturday, October 13, 2012 

Central United Methodist Church
Glen Morningstar, Jr., and the Ruffwater Stringband 

Thank you so much for generously donating your time to help at the Harvest Ball. We still have 
a few positions to fill: 

Set out food before intermission. 45 minutes 
Set out food after intermission. 45 minutes 

Gentlemen escorts - 3 or 4 men (military or civilian) to escort ladies into the ballroom who 
come without escorts - 

6:30 - 7:00 
Floor manager - 1 gentleman needed to make sure unescorted ladies are asked to dance. 

7:00 - 10:00 
Please call or write to me to volunteer... except between mid-March and mid-April. 

Tickets will be on sale from June 1, 2012 - September 29, 2012. 
Love, 

Linda Williams 
(517) 484-2496 lansinglinda@comcast.net <mailto:lansinglinda@comcast.net> 

QUARTERMASTER REPORT

The date for the live shoot is April 21st.
We are planning a live shoot April 21st. Breakfast before at the Robin’s Nest on M99 south of Eaton Rapids at 9 am. Shoot 
to follow at 10:30 am at the Eaton Rapids Conservation Club. For those of you that would like to fire your muskets there is 
a supply of cast bullets for you to use. Bring powder & caps. Also for those of you that have .31 cal., .36 cal., & .44 cal. 
percussion pistols there will be a supply of cast balls so that you may fire your pistols. Bring powder & caps. There will be a 
supply of FFFg powder and musket caps available to purchase at the shoot as well as cartridge paper for rolling blanks for 
the upcoming season. 

Tee shirts, we have the following 7th Michigan clothing for sale:
blue, 2 medium- $7, 2 large- $7, 1 2XL- $9. Sweatshirts, blue, 1 medium- $18.50, 1 Large- $18.50, 2 X large- $18.50, 1 
2XL- $21.50. Tote Bags, 1 navy- $6, 2 red- $6, 2 black- $6 and Ball caps- $15. These will be available at the Nov. meeting.

There will be powder, paper and caps available as well. The new supply of caps is the CCI copper 4 wing style and the new 
price will be $7 per tin of 100. They are in real tins, not plastic. Price of 1 pound cans of FFFg powder is priced at $13.

SPECIAL NOTE FROM THE QUARTERMASTER
For those of you that may be interested I have been given a line on an original 1860 Army Colt pistol. The asking price is 
$2000. If you are interested contact Don Everett or Dave Slayton.

          
                                                                                  ------submitted by Don Everett
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The 7th Michigan Sutler
The 7th  has, over the last year, has obtained a collection of Military gear that is for sale to club members. After obtaining 
some more gear recently we have taken inventory of what we have for sale. The list follows. Most of the equipment is used 
and sold as is. The gear and prices are for 7th Michigan members only.

CLOTHING, MEN”S
Trousers, US, 40/42…$35
Trousers, US, sgt, 34/36…$35
Trousers, US, Officer, sky blue, 34/36…$35
Trousers, US, Officer, dark blue, 34/36…$35
Trousers, CS, 32/34…$35
MH-Trousers, CS, 34/36…$30
Shell jacket, CS, 38/40…$40
MH-Shell jacket, CS, 40/42…$40
Shell Jacket, CS, 38/40…$35
Sack coat, US, 42/44…$30
Sack coat, US, 50/52…$20
Frock coat, size 44/46…$75
Military vest, size large…$20
Long drawers, 40/42…$10
Shirt, Blue plaid, Lg…$10
Shirt, Red calico, Lg…$10
Shirt, pillow ticking…$20
Shirt, collarless, white muslin…$15
Shirt, collarless, red pillow ticking…$20
Wool sock, white…$5
Wool sock, rag…$5
White gloves…$1 per pair
White gloves, wool…$1

HATS
Amish straw hat…$10
Slouch hat, black /w cord & bugle…$25
Slouch hat, black…$15
Forage cap, McDowell size 7 1/8…$15
Forage cap, 1858/ w bugle & letter…$15
Kepi, CS/w bugle…$30
Kepi, CS…$25

SHOES
Jefferson bootees, size 8…$30

WEAPONS
Springfield 1861 rifle /w bayonet, scabbard,
& sling, Armi Sport…$625
Springfield 1861 rifle /w case, tompion,
bayonet, scabbard, & sling, Armi Sport…$625
Pill case, tin…$1
Pill case, wood…$1
Scissors in muslin bag…$1
Housewife…$3 
Housewife, pillow ticking…$3
Sewing kit, in cap tin…$3
Mirror…$1

MISCELLANEOUS
Canteen sling, muslin…$1
Mattress tick…$3
Cleaning rods, wood w/ jag & shotgun brush 
adapter…$7
Oil bottles, tin…$2
Bottles (5)…$1 ea
Trigger lock…$2 
Bag of Paper Ladies & 16 cartridges…$5
Box of Paper Ladies…$5
Musket nipple wrench…$3
Musket nipple wrench…$3
Rag wool scarf…$5

ACCOUTERMENTS
Cartridge box/wo plate + 40 rounds…$28
Cartridge box/wo plate & tins…$25
Holster, rt hand, (2)…$5ea
Waist belt, US…$10
Waist belt, CS…$10
MH-Waist belt, CS, Georgia frame buckle…$15
Waist belt, CS, canvas…$10
Officer’s sword belt, CS, NC buckle…$15
Tompion, brass…$1
Cartridge box tins…$2
Enfield sling…$3
Haversack, white muslin, (3)…$5ea
Haversack, tarred…$10 
Canteen, SS bulls eye, dark blue…$20
Canteen, SS smooth side, sky blue…$15
Canteen, tin smooth side, dark blue…$10
CS buckle…$3
US buckle…$3
US breast plate…$3

COOKING UTENSILS
Porcelain basin…$0.50
Tin cup, large…$3
Tin cup, small…$1
Tablespoon, fiddle back…$0.50
Fork…$0.50
Knife…$0.50

HAVERSACK STUFFERS
Handkerchief…$0.50 ea
Poke sacks, various sizes each…$0.50
Poke sack, muslin…$.050
Poke sack, pillow ticking, small…$1
Poke sack, pillow ticking, large…$1
Soap, period w/ poke sack…$1



Learning Opportunities from The Dressmaker's Shop

For those new, or fairly new  civilian members to the unit, or “old hands” needing to refresh skills, excellent 
workshops and seminars for the creating of necessary clothing and accessories are available through The 
Dressmaker's Shop, in Leslie, MI. Listed below  are the opportunities featured for the remainder of the spring 
session. Sign up in advance is required.
 
* designates a new workshop, never offered before.

*Cage Crinoline by Kimberly Lynch Level: Beginner April 14th, Saturday, 9am-5pm. Cost: $40, includes lunch. Kits 
available for $60/each. Additional kits will be available at the class. (Be sure to let Kimberly know.) Bring your 
sewing machine, white thread, needle-nose pliers, rivet gun (if you have one, otherwise we will share). 

    
*Men's / Boys' Trousers  by Kimberly Lynch Level: High Beginner. April 15th, Sunday 9am-5pm  Cost: $40, 
materials and pattern extra. Learn to make period appropriate button-fly trousers. You will need pattern, fabric, 
matching thread, buttons, sewing machine, scissors, pins, needles, measuring tape, etc. The patterns we will be 
using are Past Pattern #014 or #015 for men, Period Impressions pattern #202 for boys.  

1860's Spoon Bonnet Form  by Kimberly Lynch Level: High Beginner. April 21, Saturday 9am-5pm.  Cost: $40, 
includes, pattern, parchment paper and wire. Braiding and matching thread is extra. Learn to make an 1860's low 
spoon bonnet form made of hemp straw braiding. You will need to bring a sewing machine, thread to match, pins, 
scissors, hand needles, sewing gauge, measuring tape, etc.  

*Man's 1850-1860's Vest  by Kimberly Lynch Sunday, April 22, 9am-5pm.  Cost: $40.00, includes kid leather 
facing. Level: Intermediate. Learn to make a man's vest from the 1850-1860's. This item of dress was essential for 
men of almost every social class. We will be working with Past Patterns pattern #018. You will need to bring a 
sewing machine, fabric, thread, pins, scissors, hand needles, measuring tape, sewing gauge, etc. Supplies can be 
purchased at The Dressmaker's Shop and other fine stores.  

Decorating Bonnets  by Kimberly Lynch Saturday, April 28, 10am-4pm. Cost: $35, materials extra. Level: 
Beginner. Learn to decorate a bonnet in the latest fashion of the late 1850- early1860's. You will need to bring either 
a silk drawn bonnet- completed or a straw bonnet form - finished. You will also need a variety of trims such as silk 
or paper flowers, cotton lace, silk ribbon. Antique ribbon and lace work very nicely. 1 1/2- 2 yards of wide (2 1/2" - 
3") ribbon for bonnet ties. If you are working with a straw bonnet, you will need 1/3- 1/2 yd of silk for the curtain. 
General sewing supplies such as hand needles, thread, pins, scissors, wire cutters or needle-nose pliers.  

You can sign up online on our new  website or call me at 517-589-5923 (please leave a message and I will return 
your call as soon as I can). Be sure to note that the shop has been relocated to our home. We welcome visitors to 
the new  location, but by appointment ONLY. We no longer have regular store hours. I apologize for any 
inconvenience. 

Let me know if you are interested in learning to make something that we have not added or one that you 
would like repeated. I will try to get it on the schedule soon.  

Kind regards,  Kimberly

 
Kimberly Lynch  TheDressmakersShop.com 
http://www.thedressmakersshop.com Reproduction 
Cottons, Silks, Wools, Linen, Laces, Trims, Period 
Books & Patterns, Antique Jewelry, Caswell-
Massey products, Bonnet Forms, Millinery & 
Corset supplies and more!  
Please call for available shopping times. 
New address: 
406 S. Main St., Leslie Mi. 49251 
Call:  1-517-589-5923. 
Email: victoriandressmaker@yahoo.com 8



Maps

Eaton Rapids Conservation Club
4100 Freeman Road

9

Robin's Nest Restaurant
6048 S. Clinton Trail
Eaton Rapids, MI
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Greenfield Village – 20900 Oakwood Blvd., Dearborn, MI
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